
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  11-03-2023 

Regarding:  Donation for Shop with a cop (2023) 

 

On 11/01/23 the Princeton Police Department received a donation in the amount of $500.00 

for our 11th Annual Shop with a Cop.  This generous donation is from Damien Toven and 

Associates LLC.  The $500.00 will assist in purchasing gifts for 20 children who reside in our 

Princeton community.  The above donation will be placed into the Shop with a Cop account 

(101-4110-31260). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 

Princeton Police Department 


